
Minutes of Special Monthly Meeting of Lewisham Cyclists (LC) 

held at Lewisham Town Hall 

Wednesday 19th February 2014 6.30pm 

 

1) This was a special Lewisham Cyclists meeting to endorse the London Cycling Campaign 

(LCC) Space 4 Cycling campaigning ‘Asks’ for each Ward in the forthcoming Lewisham 

Council elections. These ‘Asks’ have been developed over the last couple of months by 

Lewisham Cyclists representatives from across the borough. 

2) Present: Jane Davis (Co-ordinator), Tim Collingridge (Secretary), John Phillips 
(Treasurer), Nick Harvey (LBL), Matt Hawkins (Lewisham Green Party), Jan Shannon, 
Cllr Alan Till (Perry Vale), Martha Stevens (Hither Green Pedestrians), Radu Istrate (East 
London Lines), Duncan Palmer, Roger Williams (LCC), Roger Stocker (LCC), Ian 
Welsby (LCC), Cllr Kevin Bonavia (Blackheath), Ross Archer (Candidate for Cllr in Grove 
Park), Cllr Chris Allison (Grove Park), Paul Conney, Andrew Smith (Lewisham 
Pensioners Forum, NUT, UNISON, SWP & in personal capacity), Sam Fraser, Gary 
Cummins, Rocky Shepherd (LCC), Samuel Becker, John Firmin (Forest Hill Society), Cllr 
Stella Jeffrey (Lewisham Central), Cllr Julia Fletcher (Downham), Clare Griffiths, 
Rosemary Scott, Mike Keogh (LCC, Ladywell Society), Zoe McLeod, Cllr Alan Smith 
(Catford South). 
Apologies: Alex Raha, Brian Turpin, Cllr Darren Johnson (Brockley), Kristen Wilkin, 
Claire Phipps (Green party candidate for Ladywell),  Ferenc Morath, Cllr Joan Millbank 
(Telegraph Hill) Councillor Obajimi Adefiranye (Brockley Ward), Cllr Jenni Clutten 
(Downham). 

3) Welcome – Jane Davis gave a brief presentation on the London Cycling Campaign 
Space For Cycling campaign and outlined the objectives for the meeting. 

4) Space for Cycling/2014 Election Campaign. Details of the proposed ‘Asks’ for each 
Lewisham Ward were made available to the attendees for review and discussion in a 
workshop setting. A substantial amount of input was collected from the attendees - many 
thanks for everyone’s contribution. Lewisham Cyclists will be reviewing these 
contributions over the next two or three weeks for integration into the final ‘Asks’ for the 
upcoming Local Elections. These ‘Asks’ will be ‘published’ via the Lewisham Cyclists 
website once finalised. 

5) Remaining issues from the proposed Agenda were carried over for consideration at the 
next Lewisham Cyclists monthly meeting to be held on 19th March in the Dog and Bell 
Public House. 

Meeting closed around 8.30pm. 

 


